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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 24, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR PHIL BUCHEN
FROM: BIRGE S. WATKINS

JOHN W. BAILEY III, a friend from Grand Rapids, sent me a copy
of his Tetter to Senator Griffin regarding a memorial to his
grandfather, Senator Arthur H. Vandenberg.. He asked that I
forward you a copy in the event you have a particular interest
in his plans. As with requests of this nature, he would appre-
ciate any help you could give him.

Enclosure









MRS. SIEGEL W. JUDD
747 SAN JOSE DRIVE, S. E.
GRAND RAPIDS, MICHIGAN 498506

March 26, 1976

Dear Bunny -

I hear you are in Florida - without the
companions you had hoped to be with. So sorry for the
Stahls.

Perhaps you can resolve a puzzle for me. You may
have heard that the GR Council on World Affairs is planning
to revive our former Vandenberg Memorial Lectures and to
place his portrait in the new Federal Building - naturally
in a secondary position with relation to Gerry's portrait.

We started this idea the year Vandenberg died and held
two such lectures. Then somehow the idea died. At that
imetwe aimed to place the portrait in the lobby of the
Civic Auditorium - where people from all over the US might
see it,

. It appears that the portrait never did get hung there
but instead in a tiny room known as the "Hospitality Room"
where speakers meet their reception committees - never
seen by the public.

Now that the Press and the CHamber of € Inmerce have
named the Civic the "George W. Welsh Auditorium™ - and the
Press never mentions the Civic without the Welsh prefix -
there is a HUGE portrait of Welsh in the lobby. It is my
contention, that although V's portrait Bhould take second
place to that of the President - it should never take
econd places to the mayor - let alone GWW!

Now the Council on World Affairs §inds there aee other
seIf-starting movements to honor Vandenberg this BiCentennial
Year. His own church - Park - has plans. The City Bi-centennial
Committee has plans - and even Jib Sands -~ Betty Vandenberg's
son has plans.

Jib wants to name the Federal Building the Vandenberg
Building.On his own he wrote Griffin but got no satisfaction.
Then the other day, Pellessier of the Press informed Marie
there were plans affdft to name it the Ford Building.

Let me be clear - the naming of the building is not a
part of the Council's program. We are not promoting it and
it makes no difference to us. But among other rumors Marie
Cady has heard is that Gerry had turned down the idea of
naming it for him. Personally I think his name is by far the:

B

most appropriate. éﬁ%-“wai,

[

I just want to know the facts so we - the Council - wont
get entangled: has the idea been presented to Gerry? And if

so, what is his attitude?
Thanks a lot,
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4:05 p.m. Thursday, April 8, 1976

I spoke with Mrs. Judd about naming the Federal Building
after the President. She advises that she had heard

t+hat he wished not to, but was glad to get definite word
from you.

Also, she was only suggesting that the President might
want to make the speech in Chicago. I am having the
Scheduling Office check it out, but she advises thht
she doesn't need a reply.
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